
Wembly Member FAQ 2021

Where can members access up-to-date information about Wembly?

There are a few ways for members to receive and access the most up-to-date Wembly information!
1. Subscribe to the Wembly Wavelength

a. To subscribe, visit our website (www.wembly.org)
2. Follow us on Facebook and Instagram (@wemblyrva)
3. Visit the pool's bulletin board

Do I need to complete a Covid-19 Waiver this summer if I signed on in 2020?

YES! Every membership must have a completed 2021 Covid-19 Waiver on file. This form must be signed
by an adult on the membership prior to your first visit. The 2021 COVID-19 waiver may be found on our
website and submitted electronically. (www.wembly.org)

Will Wembly be screening members for COVID-19 symptoms upon entry of the pool?

YES! Upon entering the pool, members will be required to sign-in all individuals present on their
membership, read the COVID-19 Screening Questionnaire and initial in acknowledgement that no
members of their party are experiencing any of the listed symptoms. The COVID-19 Screening
Questionnaire may be found on our website (www.wembly.org).

Does Wembly have a cleaning plan for this summer?

YES! Wembly will adhere to all current cleaning guidelines and standards put forth by the VDH and
CDC. This includes providing hand sanitizer for members and guests to use upon entry and deep
cleaning and disinfecting shared, high-touch surfaces regularly throughout pool operating hours.

Are members allowed to bring guests to the pool this summer?

YES! Members are permitted to bring guests to the pool for a fee of $5 per visitor. Prior to entry, ALL
guests are required to have a completed 2021 COVID-19 Waiver on file, sign-in at the check-in desk,
read the COVID-19 Screening Questionnaire and initial in acknowledgement that they (and those in their
party) are not experiencing any of the listed symptoms. Guest passes may be purchased in advance
online and at the concessions stand or at time of entry.

Will members and their guests be required to social distance?

YES! Members are to maintain six feet of distance from those not in their party when accessing Wembly
facilities. At this time, the size of groups is limited to 10 individuals.

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.wembly.org&c=E,1,QxKkxaqGGXhxQQYnLoHWr66Wfzkg7QZngWoY5PT8XBR1cWt_Y981SZ7RnSgNCswnPXmZVojA3wYsheopt6-YQ-mYhTrrKiw2EqJWlN022tieLDLyc6_xTIY,&typo=1
http://www.wembly.org
http://www.wembly.org


Will there be a separate entrance and exit to access the pool?

NO. Members and guests will enter and exit the pool through the gate by the check-in desk. In order to
maintain the required six-foot social distance, we ask that members wait to enter and exit the pool if
members are already present.

Do we need to wear masks at Wembly?

SOMETIMES! Members and guests are strongly encouraged to wear masks when signing-in at the
check-in desk, ordering at the concession stand window and using the restroom. Masks are NOT
PERMITTED to wear while swimming; they are considered a safety risk.

ALL Wembly employees at the check-in desk and in the concession stand will wear masks when
interacting with members and guests. However, lifeguards on duty are NOT required to wear masks
when seated on stand.

Will members be required to reserve time slots and lanes?

NO! Although the VDH has limited pool occupancy to 75%, Wembly has determined there is no need for
a reservation system at this time. Wembly will be closely monitoring occupancy levels throughout the
season and adjust accordingly to ensure all members are equally able to enjoy the pool. In addition, if at
any point this summer the Governor's order's change, our occupancy mitigation plans will reflect those
changes.

Will seating be provided on the pool deck?

YES! A limited number of club chairs and loungers, placed six-feet apart, will be available on a first come
first serve basis. Members are required to sanitize any club chairs and/or loungers used prior to leaving
the pool. Cleaning supplies will be available at the check-in desk. We strongly recommend members and
guests bring their own chairs in the event all club provided seating is taken. Additionally, members who do
not feel comfortable using club provided seating, are always welcome to bring their own!

Will members have access to the showers?

YES! However, with bathroom occupancy being limited to three people at a time, we ask that members
come dressed in their swimming attire and leave in their swimming attire, whenever possible.

Will the concession stand be open this summer?

YES! Wembly’s concession stand will be open this summer! To ensure the health and safety of our
members and guests, employees will wear masks while serving and diligently follow ALL proper cleaning
and serving protocol.

Who should I contact for information about swim lessons and scheduling?

Members should email Lisa Dyer for more detailed information about swim lessons and scheduling at
wemblywaves@gmail.com!

mailto:wemblywaves@gmail.com


Is Wembly planning any social events this summer?

YES! We are in the process of planning lots of fun social events this summer! Please, check the calendar
on our website and follow us on social media to stay up-to-date on upcoming events and activities.

What can members do to help?

Work at the Concession Stand this summer!
Good News Wembly! The concession stand will be open this summer with fun treats for the whole family!
We are looking for 14 year olds (or older) young people who are responsible and looking for a summer
job to apply!  Applicants must have a work permit to apply.  Visit this link to start the work permit process:
https://www.doli.virginia.gov/labor-law/youth-employment/employment-certificates/
If you have any questions, please contact Lisa Dyer:

Volunteer at social events!
Wembly has planned a fun-filled summer with a variety of social events for every member to enjoy!
These events are only made possible with the help of our member volunteers. This would be an excellent
opportunity for high school students looking for community service hours! As always, Wembly is happy to
sign community service forms for predetermined, board approved events. If interested, please email us at
wemblyfundraising@gmail.com for more information!

Join the Wembly Board!
Wembly currently has one (1) vacancy on the Board and in search of an enthusiastic, innovative
individual to join us. Although Board vacancies are usually filled at the beginning of the fiscal year
(October), with membership numbers climbing, all of the exciting behind the scenes changes we’ve been
making and the amount of fun-filled social events planned for this summer, we would love to have the
extra support and enthusiasm of a new Board member now! If you are interested in joining the Wembly
Board, please email wembly@wembly.org for more information!

A huge THANK YOU to all Wembly members for your continued
support, patience and feedback as the Board navigates how to
provide the safest and most fun summer during this prolonged
pandemic!  If you have any questions or concerns, please email

us at: wembly@wembly.org
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